

Latest news from the Northgate project team

September 2021

## First glimpse inside the new Market

Take a look inside your new Chester Market, central atrium above. Construction is progressing well and we can't wait to open this fantastic modern, traditional market next year. Watch the video



Sand excavated from the new surface water drainage tunnel through Chester has been donated to Chester Zoo by the Council in partnership with our contractor VINCI Construction. Over 200 tonnes of red sandstone have been provided from the works along St. Martin's Way and Nicholas Street and will be used in the zoo's black rhino and painted dog habitats, as it mirrors their environment in the wild; saving the zoo over £6,000.

## Reminder: Hunter St. closure

To provide space to safely complete the construction of the new multi-storey car park, it will be necessary to close a central section of Hunter Street to all through traffic from  $4-24^{th}$  September. As a result Northgate Street will operate as a two-way traffic flow during the closure. See plan on page 2 and More details

## Bus to Book Stop



It was fantastic to see one of our bus shelters from the old Town Hall bus interchange repurposed at Neston Primary School as a Park & Read Book Stop for the new term. In total 5 shelters were found new homes from the Northgate site.

## **Construction Update**



This month's drone video features the car park construction crane which will move into Hunter Street to complete the final superstructure works. Watch the video





